COMMISSIONER’S PROCEEDINGS

SPECIAL SESSION

March 19, 2020
The Lyman County Commissioners met in special session in the Conference Room in the Courthouse at Kennebec, South Dakota, March 19, 2020, at 2:00 p.m. with the following members present: Chairman Bill Lengkeek, Leslie Reuer, Ryan Huffman and Auditor Debra Halverson. Zane Reis present by phone. Absent: Jared Schelske. Also present: States Attorney Steve Smith, Sheriff Steve Manger, EM Margo Mitchell, County Health Nurse Mary Jo Garnos, Clerk of Courts Sara Floyd, Hwy Supt Walt Nagel and Judge Rank (via phone).
CALL TO ORDER:

Chairman Lengkeek called the meeting to order.
COVID-19:
States Attorney Steve Smith presented data regarding the current statistics of the Covid-19 pandemic. The current concern is to lower the rate of illness to help ease the strain on the medical field. The State of SD has declared a State of Emergency. Judge Rank stated that any action taken at the county level must still allow the court system to run as prescribed by the State Chief Justice. Motion by Huffman, second by Reuer to take extra steps to limit the exposure of employees and county residents, as stated in the notice below. All voting aye. 
NOTICE:

Due to public health concerns, the Lyman County Courthouse and all County facilities are temporarily closing to the public as of 4:30 pm on March 19, 2020. We have decided to lock the doors at the courthouse to limit the exposure of employees and county residents. The majority of the transactions that need to be completed can be done over the phone, through a drop box, or through the mail. Please call the appropriate office and they will be more than happy to help you with whatever you need. We apologize for the inconvenience this causes but hope we can all work together to get through this with as little disruption as possible. Court proceedings will continue as scheduled. Please contact the Clerk of Courts for more specific information. 

Mitchell, Garnos, Floyd, and Rank left the meeting.

GF&P SUBLEASE:
Smith brought forward a Sublease that would be from Lyman County to Darrel Miller. Currently, Lyman County leases ground along Shoreline Drive in Oacoma from GF&P. Darrel Miller rents the pasture to the west of the property and would like to sub-lease to allow easier access to the other property. Motion by Reuer, second by Reis to approve the sublease to Darrel Miller under the following guidelines: Sublessee will be responsible for maintaining the fence along the road, it will be for a term of five years, and the sublessee will pay $200 per year. All voting aye. Smith and Manger left the meeting.

HWY/WEED SUPT:

Hwy Supt Walt Nagel discussed the bids received on March 10, 2020, to repair/replace culverts in the Iona area. After more research, both culverts have either collapsed in the center or pulled apart, limiting the options available. Motion by Reuer, second by Huffman to accept the bid from R C England & Sons to completely replace both culverts for the price of $176,832.98. All voting aye. Nagel left the meeting.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

2:45 p.m. Motion by Reuer, seconded by Huffman to enter into executive session per SDCL 1-25-2 (3). All voting aye. Steve Smith present.

3:20 p.m. Chairman Lengkeek declared the board out of executive session. No action taken.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion by Reuer, seconded by Reis to adjourn until Tuesday, March 24, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. All voting aye.
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